










Twenty-Eighth Sunday in Ordinary Time  October 15, 2017 

 

A relationship of faith and commitment exists between the Catholic Church and its members and the public, whether they are children, young 
people, adults or elderly.  Sexual abuse is this context, or any other relationship, is a matter of grave concern.  Knowledge of such abuse             
requires a special response in order to facilitate the healing process and assure the safety of the community.  With this in mind, The Diocese of 
Pensacola-Tallahassee is committed to healing the hurting hearts of sexual abuse victims and has established Victims Assistance Coordinators, 
experienced and trained counselors. These coordinators are available to help persons who have been sexually abused by a priest, deacon or other 
church personnel. VICTIM ASSISTANCE COORDINATORS: Pensacola/Ft. Walton Beach area: Dr. Lewis Makarowski, PhD, P.A. (850)477-
7181.  Tallahassee/Panama City area: James Gagnon, MSW, LCSW (850)877-0205.  For Spanish speakers - en Espanol: Deacon Santiago           
Molina, (850)627-2350.                                                                                                                                                                
             Diocesan Victim Assistance Hotline: (850)435-3536 

We have a beautiful new space for our PreK-K  students this year! As part of the Catechesis of the Good 
Shepherd Program, the students come to the “atrium” to have a conversation with God by first learning 
that work (arranging flowers, washing their hands, etc.) is holy, and then having the opportunity to hear 
and see God by setting up a model altar, retelling the Gospel stories with simple dioramas, and praying 
together at the  prayer table. We meet either on Sunday from  12:00-1:30 or on Wednesdays from 9:15-
10:30.  Ages 3-6 are welcome!                                                                                                                                      
A special thank you to Brad Dale who built our model altar, tabernacle, ambo, sacristy cabinet, 
and work trays! They are amazingly beautiful!                                                                                            
Thank you also to Roslyn Guyette, our co-directress who specially trained to run the program and Sandra 
Fitzsimons, our catechist, who has whole heartedly embraced the Good Shepherd program! 

The Atrium 
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“My house shall be called a house of prayer”. 
      ~ Jesus 
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Father Pat’s Page 
It’s been another busy week here both indoors and outdoors.  The outside changes all of you would have noticed with 
us using Part 1 of the new parking lot.  Work is coming along very smoothly with the 2nd and final section.  There have 
been some roofing issues with the old church roof but nothing to get too excited about, thankfully.  Gulf Power is mak-
ing us close down one of our two transformers so that we can be brought up to their standards.  We expect the Narthex 
windows to be placed soon, hopefully this coming week. Landscaping is already being initiated.   

          + 

 

A reminder that walking from the parking lot to the Parish Hall might be much easier right now by walking through the 
Office /Education Building main entrance. It’s open for each weekend Mass and is a short cut as well as a way of 
avoiding some rain.  Might remind you as well to continue to use the back parking lot if you can to make more spaces 
available for visitors for the time being. Thanks. 

          + 

A reminder to you to use our Parish Social Media:  Website, Parish App, Twitter, Facebook for information.  We try to 
keep up and publish any last minute news/changes (like last weekend’s schedule – because of the Hurricane).  If you 
haven’t been using these methods, it might be a good idea.  If there is some immediate news that must be published … 
we use our Email access as well. 

          + 

This past week our Knights of Columbus had a very informative Business Meeting.  There are a number of  great              
projects coming soon.  Our present Grand Knight and former Grand Knight were presented with a plaque for a job well 
done by our Knights.  Be looking for more news from the Knights real soon. 

           + 


